Appendix 6

Patient Participation Report

 The Grange Drop in

18th  Oct  2011

The group facilitated a drop in to try and encourage new members and elicit opinions of a cross section of patients. We asked two questions on a flip chart and participants wrote answers on post it notes. 

1. One Thing You Like About The Practice
14 people wrote answers to this three like the clean some gave more than one thing. Some liked the clean with a friendly atmosphere and kind caring staff. Three people were impressed with the friendliness and patience of reception staff one commented that the reception staff is outstanding.  Several people mentioned that they appreciate that initial problems are dealt with at the surgery with consultants coming to patients and minor ops and x rays are also available. One person liked that there are smoking cessation clinic and Diabetic clinics and services.  People who didn’t fill in the post it notes were encouraged to share opinions with the group and it felt like a very positive experience for the group. 

2. One thing I would Change.

22 people responded. 21 of those mentioned a change to the appointments system They are frustrated by failure to get through by phone then no appointments left when they do get through. This is particularly difficult for people who work and have to rely on mobile phones. Some were unhappy because they can’t see the Doctor of their choice. One person asked for a ‘drop in nurse’ so we could get advice in an emergency. Some wanted a sign posting service e.g patient with domestic abuse issues sent to people who can support. One asked for a clearer communication between staff as follow on appointments can’t always be registered more than a week in front.  Some want to know exactly what services we can expect and what the referral process to these services is.

We hope to duplicate the event at Kinsley and Upton in future to try and get a broader spectrum of opinions relevant to a wider cross section of patients.   
